

From: [mailto:barbara@ceqa.com]  
Sent: Friday, September 22, 2017 1:23 PM  
To: Absher, Sean  
Cc: John McClendon; 'Craig Sherman'  
RE: Pending Litigation and Settlement

I understand that dirt movement to the West Parcel is your client's "must have" and that settlement without that component is futile. As I mentioned, I have no authority at this time. I will be able to confirm following Wednesday night's closed session. I was just thinking that we should reserve a tentative date among the attorneys to see if we can't reach final resolution next week. If dirt to the west parcel is off the table for the City, I will notify you of that point and we can cancel our discussions. If we meet next week and cannot resolve, then we can follow up with Judge Letteau the following week. I personally am hoping we can maintain some momentum.